
Dear	
  Action	
  Chair
Cc	
  Vice	
  Chair
	
  
As	
  promised	
  in	
  my	
  earlier	
  email	
  regarding	
  the	
  upcoming	
  FPS	
  APC	
  2013	
  in	
  case	
  you	
  haven’t	
  already	
  received	
  the	
  APC	
  2012	
  DC
Monitoring	
  Statement	
  for	
  the	
  Action	
  of	
  which	
  you	
  are	
  Chair	
  please	
  find	
  it	
  below	
  (according	
  to	
  the	
  file	
  from	
  when	
  I	
  returned	
  to
the	
  office	
  earlier	
  this	
  year):
	
  

FP1004

The MC meeting of the FP1004 was held in November 2011 in Brussels.  Current research issues are well represented
in the Action, and it focuses on topics relevant both for participating countries and for the EU as a whole. The Action
builds onto earlier collaboration in the same field, but has an expanded focus covering different timber construction
structures and civil engineering resource use. The Action is relevant to several former FPS COST Actions (E18, E37,
E44, E51), as it investigates potential resource availability for use for different purposes such as structural timber in
weak zones, heavy timber structures (timber bridges), etc.  It will be also important to define milestones and final
deliverables at an early stage, to ensure high productivity of the Action.

	
  
	
  
Kind	
  regards,
Melae
	
  
	
  
Melae Langbein
Science Officer FPS
COST Office | Avenue Louise 149
1050 Brussels | Belgium
Tel: +32 (0) 2 533 38 24| Fax: +32 (0) 2 533 38 90
fps@cost.eu | www.cost.eu
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From: Melae Langbein <Melae.Langbein@cost.eu>
Subject: DC Monitoring Statement from 2012 Annual Progress Conference

Date: 9 November 2012 13:56:35 GMT
To: "r.harris@bath.ac.uk" <r.harris@bath.ac.uk>
Cc: "robert.kliger@chalmers.se" <robert.kliger@chalmers.se>, FPS <FPS@cost.eu>
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